Don T. O'Bannon Vice President Business Diversity and Development 9108 Bentwater Pkwy Cedar Hill, Texas 75104

September 12, 2011

Linda Valdez Thompson
Dallas Fort Worth International Airport
3200 Past Airfield Drive
DFW Airport, Texas 75261

Via fax: 972-973-5751

Re: Don T.O'Bannon - Resignation

## Dear Linda:

As discussed and as we agreed, I have made the decision to resign my position with the Dallas Fort Worth International Airport Board as Vice-president of Business Diversity and Development.

I have enjoyed my more than eight years of service with DFW airport. I am extremely proud of the national recognition the airport's supplier diversity program has received due to my efforts to increase the participation of minority and women owned businesses in DFW airport's contracting and concession's business opportunities.

Respectfully,

Don T. O'Bannon, Esq.